
From: Trost, Gregory J (DOT)
To: mrowlinson@townofcanandaigua.org
Cc: ecooper@townofcanandaigua.org; cjensen@townofcanandaigua.org
Subject: RE: Town of Canandaigua Referral
Date: Tuesday, January 19, 2021 8:29:51 AM

Good morning Michelle,
It seems like I’ve looked at this several times.  In fact, the last time was for application number 19-
090, about 14 months ago.  Here was my response back then:

A project this size would have NYSDOT regional review, as well as local review.  The regional
office would be the ones to weigh in on size of entrance at the road (number of lanes, and
lane widths), based on the 54 unit configuration.  And, when Marathon submits this to the
regional office as the phase 1 of the PERM 33-COM highway work permit process, they will
get a response back detailing that entrance.  During the review process, we will keep the
Town in the loop as well.  One thing noted on this plan is how far over the property line the
driveway (roadway) goes.  This would have to be adjusted in the design phase.  Driveways are
to be no closer than 5’ from the property line, all within the boundaries of the property the
driveway serves.  As typical, any utilities serving this development would require their own
permits.

 
It appears to be more units now.  I count 90.  In the past, this would tip it into another category for
entrances.  But that was with a sole entrance onto a state highway.  This splits points of entry with a
Town road.  Either way, the regional office will want to comment on it when plans do come in.  Of
course, we will keep the Town informed of all letters written between the engineer and the NYSDOT.
 
Thanks for letting me comment,
Greg
 
Greg Trost
Assistant Resident Engineer
New York State Department of Transportation
125 Parrish Street, Canandaigua, NY  14424
(585) 396-4957 | gregory.trost@dot.ny.gov
www.dot.ny.gov

 

From: mrowlinson@townofcanandaigua.org <mrowlinson@townofcanandaigua.org> 
Sent: Tuesday, January 19, 2021 8:08 AM
To: Trost, Gregory J (DOT) <Gregory.Trost@dot.ny.gov>
Cc: ecooper@townofcanandaigua.org; cjensen@townofcanandaigua.org
Subject: Town of Canandaigua Referral
 

ATTENTION: This email came from an external source. Do not open attachments or click on links from
unknown senders or unexpected emails.

 
Good Morning,
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Attached, please find Town of Canandaigua Referral.
 
Thankyou,
Michelle
 

Michelle Rowlinson
Office Specialist
Town of Canandaigua
585-394-1120  x2230
mrowlinson@townofcanandaigua.org
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